
Annual Implementation Plan 2022/23 approved etc. 
 
15 There was submitted a report by the Director of Regional Economic Growth 
regarding the Annual Implementation Plan (AIP) 2022/23, advising  
 
(1) that the AIP was a requirement of the Assurance Framework and provided a 

statement of the intentions and details of planned activities for the coming 
year for Cabinet and Government partners; 

 
(2) of an overview of events in 2021/22, which saw a number of projects still 

facing various risks and issues related to the increase in construction material 
and energy costs due to the current political situation and the backlog created 
by COVID-19; and 

 
(3) of the key milestones for each of the City Deal projects for 2022/23 and the 

key activities and outputs that would be delivered by Programme 
Management Office in 2022/23, as detailed in the report. 

 
After consideration, the Cabinet 
 
(a) approved the AIP 2022/23; and 
 
(b) noted that progress with the Plan’s delivery would be reported to the Chief 
 Executives’ Group and this Cabinet within future Quarterly Performance 
 Reports. 
 
 


